Town of Arena

Annual Meeting

April 20, 2022

Board Members Present: David Lucey, Bill Gauger, Andrea Joo, Minnie Gauger,

Joni Johnson-Kropp

Other's Present: Steve Harrington,

Meeting called to order at 6:00pm and roll call was done.

Bill Gauger reported on the Arena Fire and EMS. There were 101 calls for the Township, 77 in the Village and 14 for Mutual Aid. There are currently 6 EMTs, 2 EMRs (First Responders) and 17 active Firefighters.

Both EMT's and Firefighters are needed.

Clean Sweep will be Saturday, May 14, 2022, from 8:00am-Noon. Prices will remain the same as the previous years. Anyone that would like to volunteer to help with the clean sweep can call Dave Lucey.

Tire Clean Sweep will be in October.

Andrea Joo went over the roads. 160,000 was spent on roads. 30, erdman 20 on loy, 35 sweeney, 20 on knigh hollw, 27 n coon rock, cowley gravel, 18000 for patches.

173000 is projected for next year. Morow, Reeve, Knight Hollow and Reinmann Rd, plus Joles, Pine, Willison. Full overlay on Coon Rock \$74,000.00. Village Edge Rd. Helena Rd. corner. Ray Hollow Rd.

Public: Has anyone talked about Baxter Rd? Lucey explained about how John Halverson has been hoping to get the state help with Baxter and getting a passing lane approved then black topping it. Mr. mork suggested that anyone who comes in for building permits should make sure the road is up to snuff first. They would ned to get the roads updated.

David Lucey went over the 2021 revenue and Annual Report.

Mr Harrington: Building/Shop is 38 years old.

Motion made to approve the Annual Report was made by